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What’s on in May 2020! 
Fri  1, 15 

May  

Singing for Health  

with Chloe Murray (£7.50) 
Oswestry Library 

10:30  -  
11:45am 

Sat 2nd 
CHIRK HOSPITAL CIRCLE OF FRIENDS. 

Rummage Sale 
St Marys Hall 10am 

Sun 3rd Sunday Social 
Chapter House 

Parish Church 
3:30pm 

Mon 4th Repair Café 
Oswestry 

Memorial Hall 
12 - 3pm 

Tues 5th  
WI 

George Hughes - Private Detective. 

St Martins Institute 

Lounge 
7:30pm 

Sun 10th  
IMMC/Friends of Ifton Meadows 

Work Day 

Colliery entrance Ifton 
Meadows  

1:30pm 

Tues 
5,12,19 

Money Matters  St Martins Centre 
10:am -

1pm 

Tues 12th IMMC/Friends of Ifton Meadows St Martins Centre 7:30pm 

Wed 13th 

Weston Rhyn Gardening Club's  

'Making up summer containers 
and baskets' 

Weston Rhyn Institute 7:30pm 

Thurs 14th St Martins Parish Council St Martins Centre 7pm 

Sat 16th ANNUAL PLANT SALE,  Weston Rhyn Institute 10:30am 

Wed 20
th
  

Invitation to View House Tour 
(Booking Required) 

Brynkinalt Hall, Chirk 2.30 pm 

Sun 31
st
  

National Garden Scheme (NGS) 
Open Garden  

Brynkinalt Hall, Chirk 12 - 4pm 

Please let us know the time and date of events in June and July for the next              

edition of  Village Life by no later than Wednesday 20th May 2020 

If you send us an article for the next edition, please bear in mind that it will be            

delivered at the end of  May so any events you report on will have happened  before 

then.  If you want to mention any upcoming events or activities please make sure they 

are in June and July (or later). 

CANCELLED 

CANCELLED 

CANCELLED 

CANCELLED 
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St Martins School 
 2020 November 2019 

reception@stmartins3-16.org                                01691 776500                                        www.stmartins3-16.org 

As part of the new partnership with England Rugby and our PE department, the school were  in-

vited to the AJ Bell Stadium in Salford to design our new school rugby kit by sports clothing man-

ufacturers Canterbury NZ. 

Year 8 student Bethany Lewis, Josh Bowen and 

George Keay-Williams both from year 9 were    

given the challenge of producing a new and       

exciting kit that many teams will wear in the      

future.  They worked with experienced designers 

to ensure that their design will go to production 

and it has now been delivered to school.  All three 

students were excellent and really applied     

themselves when completing a number of tasks.  

George was lucky to then travel to Twickenham 

last week to unveil the new shirts, and said 

“when we got there, there was a presentation 

and pictures with England rugby players Cath 

O'Donnell and Lewis Ludlam.  Once each school 

had presented their shirt we had to practice 

taking the ‘all schools’ flag on the pitch which is 

what we did during the English and Welsh     

national anthems before the match.  After the 

anthems, we took the huge flag off the pitch 

and went to our seats to watch a fantastic 

game of rugby, we had brilliant seats near the 

pitch and the last England try scored by Tuilagi 

was right in fount of us.  The brilliant day was 

ended with a perfect score”.  How amazing!! 
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Thank you to the Oswestry Rotary Club who came into school this week to award our Year 5  

students who are members of the ‘Rota Club’ their membership certificates and wristbands. 

The students then made their ‘Rota Kids’ pledge.   During the year the students will organise 

three fund raisers; one for school, one for the local community and one for an international 

cause.  We are very proud of our students who have put themselves forward for this project. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World book day was enjoyed by the whole school with a non uniform day 

for either a book swap or £1 donation.  Thank you to all our parents as 

over £250 was raised to go towards  resources for our school library, and the new library for  

primary.   

Year 1 attended an author event at Oswestry School organised by Booka book shop.  Author of  

the ‘Jolley-Rogers’ series Jonny Duddle and ‘The Pigsticks and Harold series’ Alex Milway read 

some of their books to a packed audience.   

Ryan asked the authors “How do you make your books so funny?”   He received a £10 Booka 

voucher for such an excellent question.  The authors answered that they have to think of funny 

characters and things that make them laugh! Well done Ryan! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Martins School have been very busy planning and preparing for the early school closure as 

directed by the government as part of the fight against the Coronavirus, so we are grateful that 

they still found the time to produce some material for this issue of the magazine!  Thank You 
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 SUDOKU 

Here’s a picture for you to colour. 
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Chartered  

Accountants 

and 

Business  

Advisers 

Offices at: Ellesmere, Oswestry,  

and Llangollen  

Telephone: 01691 622098 

e-mail: partners@morriscook.co.uk 

www.morriscook.co.uk 

 

Business Support  
Programme 
 
Management Accounts 
 
Payroll Services 
 
Auditing 
 
Tax Planning 
 
Business Start Ups 
 
Accounts Preparation 
 
SAGE software sales and 
support 
 
Financial Services 

 

DEBORAH SHAW 
 

Foot Health Practitioner 
 

I have over 15 years of experience in 
providing foot care services and am a 
member of the Accredited Register of 

Foot Health Practitioners 
 

For a professional and friendly          
service in the comfort of your own 
home, helping you with: - 

 

 Nail care 

 Corns/Hard skin 

 Fungal infections  

Please call me for an appointment:- 

01691 777130 

 

Handy Mac Home  
Improvements 

Local time-served tradesman 

Joinery 

Plumbing Tiling 

Painting 

Decorating 

Small Electrical 

Kitchen Fitting, new door and window fitting,    

wardrobe fits, cupboards, shelving, new taps, new 

sinks fitted, tap washers, tap seating, new  toilet, 

bathroom refurbish, new showers, wet walling, extra 

rads, interior and exterior painting, wallpapering, 

wall and floor tiling, extra sockets, etc. etc. 

Holland Drive, St Martins 

07738 353 873 

Formally an Angus Reputable Trader 

http://www.referenceline.com/tradingstandards/angus 

mailto:partners@morriscook.co.uk
http://www.morriscook.co.uk/
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The Marches School have success at  

Rotary Club Young Writer’s Competition  
 

The Marches School recently received some fantastic news upon taking part in the        
annual Rotary Club Young Writer’s Competition. 

 

The students were tasked with writing a short story under the title ‘Connections’.  They   
explored this topic and completed various tasks on the theme during their English       
Lessons, before independently creating their own story based on their ideas without 
teacher support to submit for the competition. 

 

Rotarians Mr Peter Martin, Mr Justin Soper and Mrs Sherie Soper (Assistant District   
Governor for the Rotarians), judged the shortlisted entries and visited the school this 
week to award the following results: 

1st - Olivia Evans, Year 9. 

2nd - Scarlett Devereux, Year 9. 

3rd - Amy Bryan, Year 8. 

Highly Commended - Isabel Harper-Davies, Year 7; Cameron McNeil, Year 8. 

Olivia will now go on to be entered into the District Intermediate Final representing the 
Rotary Club of Oswestry. She also won the John Cranwell Award, in memory of the       
former Borderland member. This allowed The Marches to retain the trophy for another 
year after beating stiff competition from several schools in the area.  

Miss Shona Wilson, KS3 Coordinator of English at The Marches commented; “The       
students and the English Department have put in a huge amount of effort and I am          
incredibly happy for them that it has paid off. The students worked really hard and       
submitted some fantastic entries. Congratulations to all who received awards and we 
now look forward to seeing Olivia’s progress through the competition.” 

 Left to Right: back row - Amy Bryan, Scarlett Devereux, Olivia Evans, Cameron McNeil. In the 
front row - Peter Martin, Sherie Soper (Assistant District Governor for the Rotarians) and     

Justin Soper. 
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Music to Moreton Hall  
Student’s ears 

 Moreton Hall’s Year 8 artist Lucy Nelson has won Oswestry Youth Music Festival’s annual     
competition to design the 2020 festival logo.  Lucy’s entry was selected amongst 80 designs 
from entries across Shropshire.  
 

Lucy’s design will feature on the cover of the event programme and over 1000 musicians      
participating in 81 different classes including; instrumental, vocal, orchestral and choral          
between Wednesday 26th February to Sunday 1st March will be presented with a sticker          
incorporating her design. 
 

Lucy was presented with a gift voucher by Councillor Peter 
Cherrington who commented “The judges were unanimous 
in their decision of awarding Lucy first place.  Her design is 
very modern and trendy and exactly what the judges were 
looking for”. 
 

The Oswestry Youth Music Festival 2020 is an important 
event in the Oswestry Town Council’s calendar and has 
been held annually for over 40 years.  
 

Each year approximately 1000 young musicians are welcomed to the town to participate.  Each 
class is presented with a trophy for the winner, and there are certificates and mark sheets for 
every performer.  Cash prizes of £100 are awarded for the overall winners of the 12 and under, 
and 15 and under categories and £200 for the overall winner of the 21 and under category.  
 

Music is a performing art, and the Festival provides an      excellent opportunity to perform in 
front of a friendly, supportive audience.  Constructive feedback is provided by the adjudicators 
for every performer.  The Finals classes will be held on Sunday 1st March in Christchurch.  A new 
trophy for the Organ Class, courtesy of the Courtyard Venue will be presented this year and the 
festival will be reviving the Rock Bands Class. 
 



 10 

 

Condolences  

 

 

 

 

 

Wills, Probate, 
Powers of Attorney 

 

Wills  £150 
Lasting Powers of Attorney  £150 

                       Probate – call for details                                        

For Free info Call Paul Humphreys on: 
Tel. 01691 652233 

www-.Asset-Wealth-Preservation.co.uk 

Moreton Hall  
Student BioScience Essay Success 

The world faces many challenges in the 21st Century; from disease and drug 
resistance to species extinctions and climate change.  Many of these           

challenges are biological, so can biology save the world?  The University of Gloucestershire set 
this as a challenge in their A Level essay competition last term and we were delighted to learn 
this week that Sixth Form     student, Isobel Jones, has been awarded the Runner Up Prize. 
Head of Biology, Mrs Peel, commented: “Isobel’s excellent essay on the use of Brain Computer 
Interface technology (BCI) has won her £500. 
“Moreton’s Sixth Form Biology students entered essays in the competition and we had some   
other very high quality entries.  Moreton Hall also won £500 as the school who submitted the 
most entries and all of the girls who took part will receive a certificate in recognition of their    
entry.” 
Reflecting on her success, Isobel added: “My article was about brain-computer interface          
technology and how in the future, the human brain working alongside computers and AI         
software could lead to new and effective solutions for the problems 
we’re facing. 
“I was inspired by all the buzz around AI at the moment, all the         
advancements being made with it, and how it looks like it will become 
a really useful tool in so many areas.  I am also a really big Elon Musk 
fan, and was really interested by the plans his company Neuralink has 
to develop brain-computer interface tech. 
“It’s amazing that the Biology department gives us these                    
opportunities to explore and engage in our subjects outside the    
classroom, especially when you get to talk about, and research a    
subject you are so interested in, and I am really grateful to Mrs Peel 
for encouraging us to enter the competition. 
“I am really happy and surprised that I managed to be a runner-up; I 
genuinely didn’t think this would happen.” 
The University of Gloucester’s judging panel added: “The standard of writing and the depth of 
understanding were outstanding.“Your students’ essays were excellent, and demonstrated their 
passion for Biology. The judges ranked Isobel’s essay as runner up, and noted that her essay was 
highly commended to reward her efforts.” 
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Shoulder Pain 

Shoulder pain can be caused by a number of factors, including acute injury during a sporting   
activity, an ageing body, or commonly habitual postural changes,  e.g. sitting hunched over a  
laptop. 

When shoulders move into a more rounded position, the chest muscles shorten and the upper 
back muscles weaken & lengthen.  Scapula movement might be restricted, and the gap for       
tendons to travel through might narrow.  In turn the rotator cuff muscles, which can no longer 
work in a balanced fashion, often end up being impinged, getting strained or tendonitis. 
A good holistic treatment (e.g. osteopathy) will usually start with working to reduce pain and  
improving the range of movement (of the shoulder and spine).  Advice is given on self-help to 
aid recovery, such as how to support the arm when painful without causing further issues.             
Additionally, there will be advice on what activities to temporarily avoid e.g. push-ups and bench 
presses, swimming front crawl during desk posture etc, in order to speed recovery.  During the 
recovery there needs to be some re-education on desk posture, workstation set-up, use of     
laptops and driving posture. 

Once the shoulder has full range of motion again and there is no pain, exercises can be            
prescribed to strengthen the back muscles between the shoulder blades and the spine and 
stretching out the muscles on the front of the chest so that the shoulders can be held in a better         
position in order to avoid recurrence. 

Supplied: Lake Beckley, GOsC Reg Osteopath  

On Tuesday 3rd March I believe that my Nan’s   
wedding ring fell off my finger somewhere on the 
school run, between Stans car park and school. My 
boys and I went to the park and Stans shop too.  

My nan’s wedding ring holds great sentimental    
value. She sadly died on Feb 14th 2020 at 95 years 
old.  

Her ring was a wide band of 
platinum that was “hammered” 
for effect. I think it would be 
described as a D ring as it 
was slightly rounded. It wasn’t      
terribly shinny or bright, more of a dull metal effect.  

If anyone finds it please contact Michelle on   
07837 540997.  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.quickanddirtytips.com%2Fhealth-fitness%2Fmental-health%2Fhow-to-ask-for-help&psig=AOvVaw3JJUOSK4dUZQXPC4kKiCE-&ust=1583575808736000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLiU6t7NhegCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE
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St Martins 
Community 
      Speed 
          Watch 

We are trying to get out but the weather is a big issue, looking at the forecast to give our 

volunteers some notice of a session is proving difficult as it changes so quickly.  Ideally, 

it would be good to give people a call on a fine morning and ask if they are free, but to 

do that we need a lot more people to be available in the hope that at least 3 people can 

go at a moments notice and the more there are the easier it is to get a team together. 

WE NEED YOU, training is available on a one to one basis if needed.  

So if you’re concerned about the speed of the traffic through the village please do get in 

touch.  Sue Schofield Tel:777710 or Email: suescho@hotmail.co.uk 
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FEBRUARY REPORT 
 
At our meeting on 4th February President Shirley Willis welcomed 
us all and two visitors.  Various items of news and dates for our 
diaries were discussed.  A thank you letter was received from the 
Severn Hospice for our recent donation to them from various 

events we held to raise money for them.  We decided we would sponsor a student on the  
Derwen walk once again this year.  It is also our turn to man the lucky dip stall at the Derwen 
Fete on 21st May, always a great fun day.  Our speaker for the evening was Kerry Mason  
showing samples and talking about the very elegant and decorative tights, hold ups and   
stockings at her shop in Shrewsbury called "Thighs the Limit".  She stocks many brands for  
everyday wear too.  You can also buy online.  She also brought some of the Vintage Retro    
Lingerie with Burlesque Twist that she stocks there for weddings and special occasions.  You 
can book a consultation and take your outfit and shoes to check all go well together.  Members 
could also buy on the night at a very nice discount.  She was thanked by Eileen Rosamund.  We 
welcome visitors and our next meeting  

MARCH REPORT 
 

Our President Shirley Willis was away on holiday, so Vice President Eileen Rosamund 

took our meeting on 3rd March and did a fine job. ,After welcoming everyone she     

conducted a short business meeting.  Next month is our Spring Show and we hope to 

get plenty of entries.  We also are looking forward to the Oswestry Show and Angela 

Ree asked members if any of them can make things using our chosen theme to bring 

them along next month too.  We then welcomed Maxine Smith from "Tilly Tea Dance" 

who makes, sells and exhibits her wonderful artwork designs in felted wool.  Her work is 

very popular.  After a brief talk we all had a go, she came round and explained and 

helped us each to produce our own pansy design in 3 different colour wools. The results 

were amazing considering that many of us had never done this craft before.  She was 

thanked by Pam Doyle and then we took a photo of all our handiwork which can be 

seen on our facebook page.  It is our Spring Show on 7th April but visitors can still come 

along.  There will be no speaker as Clare Dare has cancelled  

All activities and meetings have been 

CANCELLED  

until further notice. 
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   Christmas Tree 

Wills, Probate, 
Powers of Attorney 

 

Wills  £150 
Lasting Powers of Attorney  £150 

                       Probate – call for details                                         

For Free info Call Paul Humphreys on: 
Tel. 01691 652233 

www-.Asset-Wealth-Preservation.co.uk 

LOCAL DRIVING INSTRUCTOR 
Ian Ollerenshaw 

 

   Grade 'A' Driving instructor with 16 years 
experience.  

Registered I.A.M Instructor  
(Institute of   Advanced Motorists) . 

Currently instructing with the  
AA Driving school. 

Professional, patient instructor with a great 
pass record.  

Block booking discounts available. 

   ollerenshawian@gmail.com                                                                
07855714641                             

L 

First Time Central Heating Grants 
 

Funding is available to install free first-time central heating to vulnerable 

and  low-income households across Shropshire.  This includes households who have 
an existing gas connection but no central heating or where a property can be        
connected to the gas network for the first time.  Central heating installs should be fully 
funded for qualifying residents and are available to tenants as well as those that own 
their own home.  

Data provided from the Gas Network operator Wales and West has identified more 
than 500 households are close enough to the existing gas network to be connected. 
This includes some in parts of Oswestry, Gobowen, Weston Rhyn and St Martins.  

Oliver Rothwell, project Manager at Keep Shropshire Warm said 

“We would encourage anyone who is interested to contact our team 
today, whether for themselves or on behalf of a relative or friend.  
Funding like this doesn’t come around very often, so we’re keen to 
help as many people as we can”.    

Applications are currently being accepted through the Council’s Keep Shropshire 
Warm energy advice service – which is managed by Shrewsbury based charity 
Marches Energy Agency. 

A range of free & impartial energy advice is available from the Keep Shropshire 
Warm team throughout the year on Freephone 0800 112 3743 or via email              

advice@mea.org.uk  

mailto:advice@mea.org.uk
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01691772413 
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Huw Manford 
Trees & Gardens 

 

 Hedge Trimming 
 Tree Surgery 
 Landscaping 
 Fencing 
 Micro Digger &         

Operator  

Fully Insured 

Contact:  

07803 957681  
 01691 778566 

 
PENTRE NURSERY 

Glyn Morlas Lane,  St Martins 

Tel:  01691 772475                                  

Mobile: 07759 163 865 
 

Heathers, Conifers, Shrubs 

Perennials, Roses, Fruit Trees 

Summer Bedding Plants 

Hanging Baskets 

 

Compost, Bark, Manure 

Weed Suppressant Membrane, 
 

OPEN 9 - 5 EVERYDAY 

UNLOCK4U24              

LOCKSMITHS 

UPVC, UPGRADES, NEW FIT 

KEVIN  
07805 864 669 

(24HR) 

Quiz Answers from page 12 
 

1. Belgium  

2. Battle of Santa Cruz, Tenerife 

3. Armies of King Edward II of England and 
the army of King of the  Scots, Robert 
the Bruce 

4. 1066 

5. The Normans.  Had King Harold not lost 
5,000 men at the battle of Stamford 
Bridge  earlier in the year then history 
might have been a lot different. 

6. 10
th
 July until 31

st
. October 

7. Henry 4
th
 of England and Henry Harry 

Hotspur Percy,  who was killed at the 
Battle of Shrewsbury. 

8. Charles I. and  the Parliamentary army 
of Oliver Cromwell. 

9. 1798 at Abu Qir Bay, Egypt.  A            
resounding victory for Admiral Nelson 
who had already lost an eye and an arm 
in two previous battles. 

10. 1967 
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THREE PARISHES BIG LOCAL 
UPDATE  

 

 Have you heard of Parabl? Parabl Talking Therapies provides short-term         

therapeutic interventions for individuals facing common mental health difficulties or   

challenging life events which may be impacting on their emotional wellbeing.  

Services are provided by a consortium of charities, and complement other treatments 

available from Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board Primary Care Mental Health 

Teams.  Services are delivered across a range of venues throughout North Wales, with 

options for weekend and evening appointments.  

Who is Parabl for?  

Parabl is for you if you are over 18, registered with a North Wales GP practice, and 

need support with your mental health.  This includes patients living in Shropshire and 

registered with Chirk Surgery.  

The service is available for individuals with:  

• Mild to moderate mental health needs  

• Longer term mental health needs in primary care  

• Bereavement, relationship problems or common psychosexual difficulties.  

 

How can Parabl help?  

Parabl’s range of services is available across North Wales in a variety of venues.  

Appointments are flexible and can be made for evenings and weekends.  

Services include:  

• Self Help  

• Online Workbooks and Support  

• Therapeutic Groups  

• Mindfulness  

• Counselling  

 

To find out more about Parabl  

You may refer yourself in confidence for an assessment by phoning 0300 777 2257  

(Monday - Friday 8.30-5.00) or by visiting the website www.parabl.org.uk and complet-

ing the online referral form. You can also ask to be referred by your healthcare worker or 

GP.  
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Parabl complements other treatments available from Primary Mental Health  

Support.  

Working in Partnership  

The Parabl partners are Advance Brighter Futures Wrexham, North East Wales Mind, 

Aberconwy Mind, CAIS, Tan y Maen and Ynys Mon and Gwynedd Mind. Other service 

providers include Vale of Clwyd Mind, Relate and Cruse.  

Shropshire Psychological Therapies provide these services for anyone regis-

tered with a Shropshire GP.  

www.shropshireiapt.mpft.nhs.uk/ Telephone: 0300 123 6020  

Facebook: @ShropshireAPT  
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PANEL-FIX 

Motor Body Repair Specialists 

Tel: 01691 777555 / 778209 

 

Darrell & Lee Cooke 

Unit 1b St Martins Business Park 

Ellesmere Road 

St Martins 

Oswestry 

Shropshire 

SY11 3BE 

 

We have installed a new modern spray bake  

oven in our new premises, offering a high quality 

finish.  

Also, we refurbish and weld plastic bumpers 

 

OIL BOILER 

Service and Repairs 

 

Specialising in 

 Servicing,  

 Breakdowns 

 Maintenance  
 

On all Oil Fired Boilers 

OFTEC QUALIFIED 

Call now for prompt service 

#Stuart Jones 

01691 682480    -    07940 757503 

 

  

Dean Lewis 
St Martins 

 

PLUMBING & HEATING 

Installation & Servicing 

Central Heating Systems 

Boilers 

Bathrooms & Showers 

Washing Machines etc. 

All Work Guaranteed 

 

TEL: 01691 777408 

MOBILE: 07808 909482 


